April 2, 2010

Dear Faculty Senators:

The Psychology Division has proposed a new minor entitled Geropsychology. This interdisciplinary minor will help prepare our students to work in fields that interface with older adults. The proposed minor will rely upon existing course offerings and faculty.

Program Description

As the name implies, the proposed minor will include coursework in psychology and the interdisciplinary field of gerontology. The blend will be more focused on individual needs and characteristics of older adults as compared to a standard gerontology program, which would generally have more emphasis on viewing aging from a societal perspective. 


Catalog Description of the Minor. The geropsychology minor should be planned with a psychology adviser. The geropsychology minor consists of 27 hours of courses. Psy 320 (Introduction to Geropsychology) is required plus 12 additional hours taken from the following options:

PSY 409 Practicum (up to 4 hours can count toward the minor)

PSY 446 The Psychology of Leadership (4)

PSY 451 Biopsychology (4)

PSY 460 Cognitive Neuroscience (4)

PSY 483 Adulthood and Aging (4)

PSY 484 Death, Dying, and Grief (4)

In addition, students select at least 11 hours from the following options:

BA 211 Financial Accounting (4)

BA 310 Principles of Marketing (3)

BA 391 Human Resource Management (3)

COM 112 Interpersonal Communication (3)

HE 325 Nutrition (4)

HE 375 Epidemiology (4)

HE 411 Health Communication (4)

HE 434W Diseases (4)

HE 485W Bioethics and Public Health (4)

PS 350 Intro to Public Policy (3)

PS 430 The Aging Society (3)


PS 433 Healthcare Politics and Policy (3)
Need

There is a need for trained professionals to work in the numerous fields related to gerontology, elder care services, and geriatric medicine. Oregon and the nation’s population are undergoing a dramatic increase in the percentage of older adults. According to data compiled by the Administration on Aging1, by the year 2030 there will be approximately 70 million Americans age 65 and over, up from 40 million in 2010. The U.S. Census Bureau estimated that Oregon’s older adult population is increasing at a rate of 3.5% as compared to the national median of 2.6%.2 Given these demographic changes it is fitting that Western Oregon University develop program offerings that will help serve this growing population.

In addition to the growing older adult population that will require specialized services, there are also unmet work force training needs. According the U.S. Department of Labor, employment in home health care services are expected to increase 69.5% between 2004 and 2014. 
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Sincerely,

Rob Winningham

Psychology Division Chair

winninr@wou.edu

